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&7 MASTER MEMO

DATE: January 2, 2018

TO: All Fire Personnel FROM: Joe Gulotta
Interim Fire Chief

SUBJECT: Happy New Year!

Happy New Year! As 2017 came to an end, we said goodbye to our Fire Chief of six years.

Department. As the Interim Fire Chief, I will continue to follow Chief Critchley’s dedication to
protecting Tucson and the Tucson Fire Department.

The City Manager has indicated that he would like to conduct a search for a replacement for our
Fire Chief. My appointment as Interim does not prevent me from applying for the permanent
position. This process may take several months. During this time, I ask that you continue to do
what you have always done. Continue to respond on emergency calls, fix fire trucks, answer the
phones, and take care of the community and each other. I will continue working with the other
Chief Officers and Captains to keep us moving forward. Over the next few weeks, I will be
working with the Assistant Chiefs to back fill for my vacant position. This and any other back fill
positions will be temporary and revert back upon the appointment of a permanent fire chief.

The coming vear will bring challenges and changes. We will hire a new Fire Chief. The
Communications Center emplovees will become part of the new combined Public Safety
Communications Department. Our finance employvees will follow human resources and be
merged with the Business Services Department. We will begin new programs and may change
some existing programs. Through these changes, continue to work together to take care of the
community and take care of each other.

Happy New Year!

MME 001
DATE: 01/02/2018




DB#001, 002:

OFFICIAL

DB #001

From: Deputy Chiefs Thompson and Anderson

Subject: Bid Cycle 01/01/18 to 01/10/18 (REVISED- DB #622 12/28/2017)

The #2 F.F. position on EN13 A-Shift was erroneously bid and has been removed
from the bid tool. The #1 F.F. position on ENO7 is actually the #2 position, and
although it isn't changed in the bid tool, it will be reflected as the #2 F.F. position
on the winner's PUF unless the winner is senior to the current #1 position.

Our current shift balance is out of alignment and must be adjusted. We are
looking for 1 paramedic to move from B-Shift to A-Shift, and 2 firefighters from B-
Shift to A-Shift. Volunteers should advise you chain of command by the close of
the bid cycle on 1/10/18.

Barring volunteers, the junior members of the two ranks (not on probation) will be
moved at the department’s discretion.

This bid cycle closes 01/10/18 at 1200 hours.

A Shift

EN13 FF #1 Due to A. Wilborn winning bid to EN09 C Shift

ENO7 FF #2 Due to A. Schreiber winning bid EN15 A Shift (REVISED ADDED)
PM04 PM #1

REO5 FF Due to J Smith winning bid LD09 A Shift

B Shift
NONE

C-Shift
RE14 FF Due to Vyborny winning bid EN20 C Shift

OFFICIAL

DB #002

From: Joe Gulotta, Interim Fire Chief
Subject: Promotional Opportunity

As a result my appointment to Interim Fire Chief, | intend to back fill for the position of
Assistant Chief. The only requirement for the position is that the candidate be a
promoted Battalion Chief. Depending on the results of the process there may be
additional promotions at lower ranks. Because these positions are temporary,
candidates must know that they may be returned to their prior rank at the time a
permanent Fire Chief is appointed or if the temporary position exceeds 12 months.
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DB #003
From: Fire Administration
Subject: Spring 2018 Pima College Fire Sciences courses

see the attached flier for information on courses specific to obtaining your AA in Fire
Sciences that are being offered this year. These courses combined with the increases
to the City Tuition Reimbursement program offer an excellent opportunity to complete
those degrees and build your personal and professional skills and qualifications.
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DB #004
From: Clint Gerber, Community Risk Reduction Manager
Subject: Play Safe be Safe Program

Hello Everyone

This year the Tucson Fire Department was selected by the BIC corp. as a regional
training site for its nationally recognized Play Safe be Safe Program. The program is
designed to teach young children, ages 3-5, about the dangers of fire setting and
introduce them to protective behaviors to prevent youth fire setting from occurring. The
training and curriculum is provided free of charge to all who attend. There are 100 seats
available and we are offering the opportunity to a broad network of our community
partners. For this reason, seats should fill fast. If you have an interest in learning more
about how to prevent youth fire setting and would like to have quality resources in your
station to do so, please register as soon as possible. The training is voluntary and you
must coordinate with your District Management Team if you plan to attend while on
duty. A flyer with more details is attached below. Please contact me if you have
questions.

pils workshop Myer
TUCSONTEMPLATE ¢

Clint Gerber

Community Risk Reduction Manager
Tucson Fire Department

(520) 837-7091

A-shift Initials Date
B-shift Initials Date
C-shift Initials Date (LMB 01/03/2017)
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OFFICIAL

DB #005

From: Medical and Logistics
Subject: Zoll Monitor FAQ's

concerns have arisen. Here is some information and procedures that will hopefully
help:

Paper:

the monitor was configured to print a grid for the 12 lead. There was some paper that
was distributed to the field that has the grid pre-printed, which can cause the monitor to
print a grid on top of the existing grid, making interpretation difficult.

If you use some of this paper with the grid, you need to change the settings on
the monitor so the monitor will not print out another grid. The process is easy:

. From the home screen, click the arrow on the bottom left side to bring up the next
screen.

. Press on the gears (settings) icon.

. Arrow down to Printer and press the enter dot.

. Arrow down to “Print Grid® and toggle it OFF.
It will no longer print the grid. It will stay as the default setting until you change
it back, even if the monitor is turned off. You will need to repeat the process if
you place the white (non-grid) paper back in the monitor.
Going forward, we will only supply and stock the white, non-grid, paper in the
UCAPIT vending machines, so you will not need to do this process. This is only
for any remaining stock in the field.




DB#005:

Electrodes:

supply and the field, we opted to carry just the bags of 6. The extra electrodes can be
torn or cut off and re-utilized to complete the extras needed for the 12 lead or for when
replacement electrodes are needed. We are evaluating a different style of electrode as
well with mixed reviews thus far.

EKG Disconnect:

Electrodes will have to be replaced or re-connected, or the entire 3 lead would need to
be disconnected when handing of patients to another monitor.

Pulse Ox Cables:

The pulse ox cables have fiber optic cables and need to be “flat loaded”, do not coil the
cables as they can damage the pulse ox.

Storage:
another bag option at this time. We are looking at some form of standard “add on" that
may hold some of the extra supplies like the glucometer and thermometer.

Cellular Modems:

The cellular modems antennas are breaking at a weak point on the antenna causing
them not transmit the 12-leads. We are looking a flexible antenna options.

Su

Hold on to all of your excess Philips products and we will pick them up when we fully
transition to Zoll.

Peroxide Wipes:

One more reminder that we cannot use the green top peroxide wipes on the monitor's

If you have any concerns with supplies, feel free to contact logistics.

Any procedural or monitor specific questions, please contact medical.
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DB #006
From: Brian Thompson, TC-3 Captain
Subject: TC-3 (Tucson Collaborative Community Care) TEAM Update

We are super excited to welcome our newest member to the TC-3 Team! Firefighter Bill
Simons has recently joined us and we are very grateful to have him here. We now
have a field team of four including Bill, Natalie, Sue and |. Sue has taken Bill under her
wing and is showing him the TC-3 navigation skills and techniques to best serve those
whom you (Field Crews) refer to us.

We appreciate all the feedback from you! This feedback is communicated via phone,
face to face and email. Please continue to share your input with our team. We are here
to serve the vulnerable Citizens of Tucson and serve our field crews by getting these
folks the help they truly need.

As many of you know last August TC-3 was made a permanent outreach program for
the Tucson Fire Department. This is a living program and is growing in many ways. We
continually reach out to various private and volunteer organizations to assist us in this
great work. TC-3 has given the Tucson Fire Department an innovative and pro-active
approach to assisting many of those needing extra assistance in our community.
Without programs like TC-3 we find ourselves “Spinning our wheels® on many of the
calls we go on. TC-3 is an addition tool that you have in your toolbox! I'd like to think of
TC-3 as a SNAP-ON tool (best quality tool out there!).

Currently the biggest challenge we face is that of supply and demand. We want to visit
every referral given but at this point isn't possible. So each day we triage the referrals
sent to us and visit those deemed most vulnerable as a priority. To combat this
challenge in 2018 we will be starting a volunteer program and also have two U of A
interns who will be starting with us next week. We ask of you to please continue with
your referrals, your input and suggestions as we will continue to put our best foot
forward to serve you and those whom you refer to us.

Thank you for all your support and look forward to this New Year 2018!

DB #007
From: Fire Training
Subject: EMT Exam Failures

For those of you lucky enough to be taking the EMT exam a second time, Training asks
that you take a shift or two to review the material before your next attempt. When
ready, contact Training and we will re-assign the exam to you via Target Solutions. As
with the initial testing, supervisors will be responsible for maintaining exam integrity on
subsequent attempts.

A-shint initiais Date
B-shirt initials Date

C-shift  Initials Date (DN 152018)
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